
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  S. Yhudah-Green, Chief of Police 

DATE:  October 31, 202 

RE:  Public Safety Report  

Department   

Pine Lake Police Department are preparing for Halloween Traffic.  Officers will be out in full force 

on foot and vehicle patrol.   Pine Lake Police are reviewing their applications for reserve officer.  

 

Rockbridge Road Update  

The contractor has poured sidewalks on both sides of the Family Dollar drive and continued to grade and 

backfill curb and gutter. They are continuing to pour sidewalk in front of Shell station and in front of pawn 

shop, pouring storm drain tops, and saw cutting for the removal of the temporary drives. Road closure 

signs have been posted and businesses have been notified of road closure.    

 

Code Compliance/Commercial 

Code compliance will be addressing concerns on Spruce, Lakeshore and Park Dr. for the first two weeks in 

November. 

 

Crime and Public Safety  (SpotCrime /DeKalb County, GA Trends) 

SpotCrime reports received from local police agencies in DeKalb County indicate crime overall in Dekalb 

County, Georgia is currently down by 33% when compared to the previous month. 

Property crime such as theft, vandalism, and burglary is down 32% when compared to the previous 

month. 

Violent crime including shootings, assaults, and robberies is down in Dekalb County, Georgia decreasing 

by 39% when compared to the previous month.  

Extra:  No New Update  


